
								Secretary: 	Bluebell Cottage


										Veryan Green


										Truro


										TR2 5QQ


										 28th October 2016	





Dear Niamh,





RE: PA16/09737 – Trevisson Vean, Portloe TR2 5PL





The Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group has assessed this planning application against the Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan and notes that the proposal is not in conformity with The Plan as specified below.





Proposal


Characteristic�
Relevant Plan 


Policy/Text�
Reason for


Non-Conformity�
�
Location�
LA1 (i) 





 �
It has not been demonstrated that the proposal will conserve and enhance the landscape and qualities of the AONB�
�
Design 


 �
LA1 (ii)


�
It has not been demonstrated that the proposed materials, i.e. extensive use of glazing, have appropriate regard to the character and sensitivity of the protected landscape�
�
Design�
HO9 (iv)�
We would ask the planning officer to check whether the ratio of glazing to wall exceeds that recommended in policy 3.4.2 - Facades and Elevations - of the Carrick Design Guide adopted by The Roseland Plan.�
�









Yours sincerely,


 





 S J Wagstaff





PP J Smith, Chair, Roseland Plan Steering Group








Please note:  This assessment constitutes the opinion of the Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group and is based solely on the documentation submitted by the applicant. It is not a planning determination under the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended). The final determination will be made by Cornwall Council as the Local Planning Authority.





From NPPF Paragraph 198 – “Where a planning application conflicts with a neighbourhood plan that has been brought into force, planning permission should not normally be granted.”
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